Primary care liaison psychiatry

Sir, -

I read with interest Malone et al's letter which revealed considerable difficulties in liaising with GPs (1). We also encountered obstacles which I think are probably common in instituting this type of development and our experience may be instructive to others. The effect of this intervention on referral practices has already been reported (2).

This liaison was set up in the context of a fully community based multidisciplinary service, and in addition a crisis intervention service which provided same day assessment. There were already clinics being held in general practices, on the shifted outpatient mode (3), within the catchment area but it was felt greater liaison was needed. Accordingly we wrote to all the local GPs and offered regular meetings, to which almost a half replied expressing considerable interest. When further contact was made it became apparent that there were numerous difficulties. At this stage we decided to look at the referral patterns and targeted the practices with the highest referral rate to our service, and the greatest apparent need. After further discussion we instituted a fortnightly meeting in one of these group practices, with the GPs determining the agenda for these meetings to a large extent. Benefits of this

approach include a chance to get to know the local GP's on a personal level and to become aware of their resources which is not possible in the purely consultation mode of liaison. In addition it provides a type of support which GPs have not traditionally received.

These discussions helped the gp's with the uncertainty as to when referral to a psychiatrist was appropriate. Where the GP continued the management of the patient then this offered a forum for supervision where difficulties could be discussed.

Harry Doyle, MB, DCh, DObs, MRCPsych,

Senior Registrar in Psychiatry, Guy's Hospital, London SE1, England.

References

- Malone K, Campbell A, Binchy I, Ryan J. Primary care liaison psychiatry: selected consultant and periodic group discussion model – evaluation of a pilot scheme [letter]. Ir J Psychol Med 1992: 9; 134-5.
- 2. Doyle H. Liaison with general practitioners. Psychiatric Bulletin of the Royal College of Psychiatrists 1992; 16; 175-6.
- Creed F, Marks B. Liaison psychiatry in general practice: a comparison of the liaison-attachment scheme and shifted outpatient clinic models. J R Coll Gen Pract 1989: 39; 514-7.

RMO in Psychiatry

MRCPsych or MRCGP

Harrow, Sevenoaks and Harrogate Salary range £25,000 to £30,000



Cygnet Health Care offers exciting opportunities to work in the acute psychiatric sector. Positions are available both for flexible 6-12 month periods and permanent full-time posts. Our private hospitals provide superb working conditions and esprit de corps. Doctors who have completed their MRCPsych or MRCGP training (or overseas equivalent provided they hold full GMC Registration) work under the guidance of Medical Directors and visiting Consultant Psychiatrists. Senior Registrars and MRCGPs seeking permanent posts may find our temporary posts useful for introductions in these regions.

RMOs form part of dynamic clinical teams providing in-patient and day-patient services. Although these jobs are not approved for higher training by the Royal College of Psychiatrists, on-going post-graduate training is provided through seminars, formal teaching sessions, and case discussion at ward rounds. There are also opportunities to gain experience under supervision in cognitive and behavioural techniques, group psychotherapy and anxiety management. Those with specialist status may engage in limited private practice through our Group Practice Schemes. Readers may wish to make enquiries for downstream career planning or save this advertisement for future reference.

CVs with references, please, to:
John C. Hughes, Chief Executive,
Cygnet Health Care, Bowden House Clinic,
London Road, Harrow on the Hill, Middlesex, HA1 3JL.

Vol. 10 No. 3 October 1993